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COMMANDER  The holidays are behind us for a while. I 
hope everyone enjoyed all the holiday events. Our Post 
meetings are now starting at 7:30 PM. January was the 
first early start and we were adjourned by 8:30 PM. We 
try to make the meetings informative and still keep them 
moving along without becoming boring. I would like to see 
even more of you at the February 14 meeting. FIRST 
NOTICE:  We will be holding Post elections in May for 
2017-2018. There is time to consider if you want to run 
for an office. We will post a sign-up sheet on the meeting 
hall door. Second District Oratorical was January 14th. 
The contestant from our Post was the district winner. The 
new back-up generator is in place and should be fully 
installed and operational by the time you read this. I 
sincerely hope this is a luxury we will not need for any 
extended time, but if we do it’s here. For God and Country, 

Tony Moore. 
Upcoming Events. Chili cook-off & Bake Sale Feb 4th , 
Noon to 5 PM; Four Chaplain’s Service @ Post 310 Feb 
8th, 1 PM; Red Cross / Girl Scouts Blood Drive Feb 17, 3 
– 7 PM; State Bowling Tournament in Woodbridge, VA 
Feb 25th & 26th.  
FIRST VICE COMMANDER:   Currently we are at just 
over 840 new & renewals for 2017.  If your membership 
card does not have 2017 on it your membership has 
lapsed so make sure to renew to keep the continuous 
years going.  You may renew your 2017 membership 
online at www.legion.org/renew website and pay with 
credit card; you can also check your personal information 
and make any corrections if necessary. Renewal online at 
the above website address is for Post members only.  For 
God and Country, Byron Pianalto 
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SECOND VICE COMMANDER:  Next event is the 
Memorial Day Picnic. 
 

 

SERVICE OFFICER:   Due to the holidays and several 
personal issues, I do not have numbers for this report. 
However, we have been just as busy helping our 
veterans and their families. Peg has been up to her 
eyeballs in financial assistance requests. We now have 
six service officers working a varying number of hours per 
week on claims. There have been some changes, so if 
you have not spoken with a service officer for a few years 
you may want to do so.  
TWO IMPORTANT ANNOUNCEMENTS: 1.  If you have 
an appeal to the Board of Veterans Appeals which was 
submitted before October 2014, of if you submitted an 
appeal at any time and are over age 70 or have a 
terminal illness, let a service officer know immediately as 
the VA has a new program to work those claims 
immediately. 2. If you submitted a claim with Alonzo and 
you think we may have any records at the Post, come in 
and get them as soon as possible. We are in the process 
of trying to contact people but the records not picked up 
will be destroyed. We have received a mandate from 
National that we cannot keep any records at the Post. For 
God and Country, Eric Isaksen. 
 

CHAPLAIN:  Post Everlasting for Raymond Stewart 29 
years, Merle Fleete 24 years, Gary Loebel 5 years and 
Joe Jiner 26 years. Carl Carney will be in DePaul rehab 
for a few weeks. He is in room 3202. May the Lord bless 
and keep you and give you peace in all that you do, 
Amen. For God and Country, Frank White. 
 

LEGION RIDERS:  We assisted two families with gifts 
and food baskets for Christmas. We participated in two 
memorial runs and will be making our annual Valentine 
run in February. For God and Country, Keith (Cowboy) 
DeLucenay 
 

ATHLETIC COMMITTEE:    The State Bowling 
Tournament dates have been set for Feb 25th & 26th in 
Woodbridge, VA. Be sure to get you registration in as 
soon as possible as the deadline is Feb 10th. For God 
and Country, Jim Norton 
 

SQUADRON COMMANDER   The Sons wish to thank all 
who attended and supported our Fantastic Stuffed 
Cabbage dinner January 20. It was another sell out. 
Thank you sous chef Dave for a superb dinner. We 
cannot express how much we appreciate your support. 

Our dinners are every third Friday of the month and are 
one of our foremost fundraising events for our charity 
account. The month of February we are bringing back by 
popular demand our delicious Meatball and Cheese Sub 
with fries, pickle and dessert. Dinner will be Feb. 17th 
from 6-8 for $8. Steve, Jeff and I will be attending the 
Sons Mid-Winter Meeting at Post 320 in Spotsylvania, 
VA, February 3 and 4. Several Sons attended the Law 
and Order dinner and awards banquet January 24. It was 
a pleasure to attend and honor our Local and State 
Police, Firefighters, Paramedics and other First 
Responders from the Tidewater area. We congratulate all 
of our Civil servants who selflessly sacrifice so much to 
the community for our safety. First Vice Commander 
Dave Samson thanks all for their renewal of their 
membership. This is the lifeblood of our organization. We 
are at 60% and still have a way to go to achieve 100%. 
Last year, we achieved 103%. Let’s try to do it again. For 
God and Country, Fred Vaccarella. 
 

ALA PRESIDENT:   Hello Ladies. I hope everyone is 
faring well. Our dinner February 3 will be meat loaf, 
potatoes, veggies, roll and dessert. February 4 is our 
annual chili cook-off and bake sale starting at noon. 
Please bring the chili and baked goods to the Post by 11 
a.m. that Saturday. We need chili and baked goods 
desperately. Donation for chili tasting are $4 and you can 
test all the chili you want and vote for the one you think is 
best. The name of the winner will be placed on our official 
“Chili Plaque.” All our projects are still ongoing. If there is 
something you would like to do here or at home please 
call me at 757-535-8603. Please don’t forget your 
membership dues are due. As of January 1 you are in 
arrears is you have not paid. We only need 40 renewals 
to reach 100%. Please help us. For God and Country, 
Nancy Bell. 
 

MARSHALL E. MCSPADDEN SCHOLARSHIP: 

Information has been updated and is available on the 
Post Website.  Deadline for submission is Feb 8, 2017 
EDITOR:  The Post recently sponsored a Hero Dog who 
is currently in service animal training to eventually be 
paired with a veteran. If you shop on amazon, please go 
to smile.amazon.com and select Hero Dog-5% of 
qualifying purchases will be donated to the Hero Dogs for 
Heroes program. 
CLUB MANAGER:  Reminder that locker dues are due. 
Myself and the staff at Post 327 would like to wish 
everyone a Happy and Healthful New Year. For God & 
Country Sandi Wright. 



 

 

 
 


